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Dear friends,

I hope that you are all well.  I want to ask you to pray especially for us.  We are very exhausted in our own lives and ministry – what the psychologists call “burn out”.  We are engaged in an uphill battle, and the truth is that everything is getting on top of us.  We are practically alone in the pastoral work, with three churches under our care – San Andrés in Salta, the “Grace Church“ in Tucumán, and the Church in Jujuy.  All are facing a number of difficulties.  Perhaps San Andrés is in the best state at the moment and is actually growing, but needs my time.  Added to this is the fact that Tucumán is a long way away, and has lost many members, especially the younger ones.   Because of the difficult economic situation in the country, many of the people are working very long hours in order to survive, and this leaves no time for pastoral care; especially is this so for Roberto and Hector.  Yesterday Techy and I and a young man were there to encourage them, and we had a very nice service.   We urgently need to complete the multipurpose room for young people’s meetings.

The diocesan economic situation is also complicated and is a matter for prayer; unless we manage to increase some of the financing it will be very difficult for Nick Drayson to be able to develop an effective ministry.  (Nick is the Suffragan Bishop-elect with special responsibility for the Indian Church, and will be arriving in late August).   I think that we are a long way from being self-financing, because of paternalism and dependency in the past.  To cut this off now is very difficult, and we have to raise a new generation with a different mentality and make drastic changes.  We have already abandoned the churches in Tartagal and Embarcación - or rather the very small groups that were left.   Because of the financial situation, visiting them regularly was very expensive in time and money.

The indigenous communities are carrying on, but the arrival of Nick will be very important for bringing better organization and motivation.   Isidro Vilte (Bible translator, Archdeacon and leader of the Indigenous Pastoral Commission) has a serious problem with his sight, and can see almost nothing.   Pray very much for him.  He needs an operation very urgently.  

Humberto (our former diocesan Bishop who, you may remember, was deposed in 2006) together with Juan (pastor of Tres Cerritos Church), has formed another denomination (Renewed Episcopal Church), and has ordained an Indian, Rufino Altamirano, as a Bishop for the Indians.

There are some conflicts with the arrival of some groups of extreme Pentecostals in a number of places.  It is causing a lot of strife for the older pastors.  In April we had a meeting with Bishop Greg to sort it out, but I don’t know whether it achieved anything; it seems the movement is growing, particularly among the younger people (dancing, noisy singing with a lot of shouting, carrying on all night, and strange prophecies, etc.)   A matter for fervent prayer.
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The church in Juarez is doing well, but it also has problems.  Mario Palavecino (the former pastor who left with a big group of church members and set up a rival church) is only a few blocks away with a very big building and many people.   This casts a shadow over ours, especially over the leaders.  Pray for Narciso and Juan; they look to me to be a bit lethargic and disheartened. 

Please pray for us and the whole situation!

Hugo and Techi. 

Techy with a disciple who is a leader of the Sunday School in Tucumán





David - a disciple and almost a son; we are supporting him so that he can finish his studies in social communication in Salta.





Community lunch in Tucumán





	  Fabio (accountant)       


    Aida 		    Eugenia


			     Hans


With me taking the photo.





Celebration of Eugenia’s 30 years of work.
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South American Mission Society



